National Guard Executive Directors Association Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board

20 January 2020

Annual Report of the Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board (PDCB)

Current Members of the PDCB

R. Austin Jenkins, CLU, MA, Chair (Term expires 1 March 2023) Timothy Marlar, KS, Vice Chair (Term expires 1 March 2022) Maria Kelly, OH, Member (Term expires 1 March 2020) C. Allen McDaniel II, MS Member (Term expires 1 March 2021) Kathy Gallatin, TX, Member (Term expires 1 March 2024)

Chairman's Report;

January 2019; BG (Ret) Roy Robinson forwards information on IPPS-A from Patricia O'Connell.

February 2019; Chair sends out assignments to PDCB members on tracking IPPS. .

May 2019; Chair follows up on assignments.

August 2019; Vice Chair develops contact with new NGB tour officer, LTC Stephen Bossier.

August 2019; Informal PDCB meeting at NGAUS on IPPS update and dates for a meeting at DFAS.

September 2019; Vice Chair establishes PDCB Meeting date at DFAS, 30 October 2019.

October 2019; PDCB meets with DFAS. Report attached.

November 2019; AFBA submits Change of Administrator form for New Mexico. Chair follows up with AFBA and informs AFBA the wrong form was used.

November 2019; MSGT Bethany Horgan contacts Chair on Air Force's development of IPPS. Chair forwards information to BG (Ret) Maria Kelly to follow up with MSGT Horgan.

November 2019; MSGT Horgan communicates with BG (Ret) Maria Kelly on Company Codes.

December 2019; BG (Ret) Maria Kelly communicates with AFBA for their input on Company Codes.

January 2020; AFBA submits Change of Administrator form for Louisiana.

January 2020; Conference call between Air Force and PDCB on Company Codes with the development IPPS.

Respectfully

R. Austin Jenkins, CLU

Chairman, PDCB